
 

 

          
    

 
    

   
       
      

       

      
     

      

     
  

       
  

     

 

  

  
 

 

 

  

  

Caroline Webber 
Executive, Access and Licensing 
Telephone 020 7282 3892 
Email caroline.webber@orr.gov.uk 

BY EMAIL ONLY 

24 August 2021 

Nick Rowe 
Regulatory and Customer Manager 
Transport for Wales 
Infrastructure Hub 
Trefforest Industrial Estate 
Pontypridd 
CF37 5UT 

Dear Nick, 

APPROVAL OF PROPOSAL FOR CHANGE 21/03 IN RELATION TO PART D OF
THE CORE VALLEY LINES NETWORK CODE 

1. The Office of Rail and Road (ORR) has today approved Proposal for Change (PfC) 
21/03 to the Core Valley Lines (CVL) Network Code, submitted to it by Seilwaith Amey 
Cymru/Amey Infrastructure Wales Limited (AIW) on 30 July 2021. This proposal 
reflects the changes to the Network Rail Network Code set out in PfCs 99 and 105, 
which were approved by ORR on 13 July 2021. No changes have been made to the 
CVL Network Code in relation to Network Rail’s PfCs 98, 102, 103 or 104.   

2. ORR has reviewed PfC 21/03 and has approved the proposal because Condition 
C8 of the CVL Network Code entitles AIW to make changes to the CVL Network Code 
as a result of modifications to the Network Rail Network Code. The approval of PfC 
21/03 is consistent with ORR’s section 4 duties.  

3. The modifications to the CVL Network Code shall come into effect 14 days from the 
date of this notification. 

4. A copy of this letter, the approval notice and a marked up copy of Part D of the CVL 
Network Code, showing all the proposed changes, will be placed on the ORR website. 
A copy of the approval notice will also be placed on the ORR’s public register. 

Yours sincerely 

Caroline Webber
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